
 TOWN OF LISBON

EMERGENCY BOARD MEETING

NOVEMBER 16, 2011
Present: 


Supervisor James Armstrong



Councilman Vincent Winters

Town Clerk Donna McBath



Councilman Nathanial Putney
Absent: Councilman Alan Dailey, Councilman C. Roger Shoen
Guest:  Judge Patricia Fletcher
1. Meeting Called to Order

Supervisor Armstrong called the meeting to order at 4:03 PM
2.
Library Roof – 


Supervisor Armstrong informed the board that there were more repairs that needed to be done to the edge of the wall where the wall meets the roof.  The brick has deteriorated so much that you can see from the inside to the outside of the building. Supervisor Armstrong stated that he has talked with Albertine and Currier and we can extend the contract that we have now with them of the repairs of the roof so we wouldn’t have to have three bids as stated in the procurement policy.  Patrick Currier stated to Supervisor Armstrong that this needed to be done this fall so there will be no continue damage to inside of the Library.  The cost for the repairs would be approximately $17,704. If this was completed this fall it would be a permanent fix to the wall. Supervisor Armstrong also talked with Steven Thesier from Premier Roof Systems, Inc. concerning this job. Mr. Thesier thought it would take approximately 10 days to complete the job.  If the weather is good it will only take 5 good days. Albertine and Currier will provide the inspector.
Councilman Winters made a motion, seconded by Councilman Putney to approve the extension to the contract with Albertine and Currier for repairing the roof.  Extension is to repair the top of the walls to connect to the roof. 



Ayes – 3
Nays – 0

3. Hiring Temporary Supervisor Bookkeeper/Court Clerk
Supervisor Armstrong stated that he was notified by Nicole Barr, his Bookkeeper that she will be leaving for maternity leave on November 23, 2011.  Supervisor Armstrong has informed the town board members that he will be hiring Marc Armstrong for the bookkeeper position.  

Supervisor Armstrong also stated that the Judges from the justice office would like to hire Marc Armstrong as Court Clerk while Nicole Barr is on maternity leave. 
Her maternity leave will last approximately two and a half months. She should be returning approximately eight weeks after the birth of the baby.
Councilman Putney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Winters to approve hiring Marc Armstrong while Nicole Barr is out on maternity leave as Court Clerk.











Ayes – 3
Nays – 0
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4. Time clock
Supervisor Armstrong stated that since Marc will be in the office from 2:30 PM to 7:30 PM that there will be a time clock be installed. The time clock will be installed for the first full week of December 2011.  Only the appointed employees are to use the time clock that works in the Town Offices.

5. Land on the SH 37
Town Clerk McBath informed the board that she had gotten a call from a Vern Tuttle and wanted to know if the town would be interested in selling a parcel of land that is on SH 37 near the beach and campground.  Supervisor Armstrong stated it could be possible.


6.
Adjournment
Councilman Putney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Winters to adjourn the meeting at 4:25 P.M.





Ayes – 3
Nays – 0 

Respectfully Submitted,

Donna McBath, 

Town Clerk
